
Title: Memorandum of Agreement for Demolition of Massey House and Gallagher Houses 
 
Under provisions of the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106, a Memorandum of Agreement 
(MOA) has been executed 27 August 2021 regarding demolition of two historic properties at USAFA, the 
Massey House and Gallagher House buildings which were stone-constructed residences existing at the 
time of USAFA land acquisition in 1954.  Historic American Buildings Survey documentation will be 
professionally recorded, and preserved, to mitigate for the loss of these structures.  The MOA and other 
documentation will be filed with the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, in keeping with 36 CFR 
§800.11(f).  For additional information contact the 10 CES/CENP Cultural Resources Manager at email 
erwin.roemer@us.af.mil or teleworking cell phone (646) 673-4642.   
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